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Core to the provision of professional trustee services is to provide a level of independence and 
oversight of product issuers and fund managers to protect the interests of the investors. 
Compliance with regulatory requirements and the escalation and appropriate management of 
potential breaches is central to our service offering. 
 

3. SUBMISSION 

3.1. Reporting Investigations (Proposal B4) 

We are supportive of ASIC’s proposal to define investigation periods for breaches of 30 days. 
Such reports notifying ASIC of a potential breach whilst undertaking an investigation is likely 
to result in premature decisions around determining if an event is a reportable breach, and in 
some instances may deter AFS licensees from reporting altogether, particularly where ASIC 
may make such data publicly available. As such, clear guidance around reporting 
requirements, including form of reporting and potential action taken by ASIC pending an 
outcome of the investigation is required. 
 
3.2. Reporting other Licensees (Draft RG 78.26) 

We believe ASIC’s proposed introduction of reporting other Licensee’s breaches place an 
impractical and unnecessary burden on Licensees. We are of the view that there are already 
adequate requirements in accordance with the Corporations Act to disclose certain matters to 
ASIC where breaches are identified in the course of our work.  
 
We provide Trustee services to AFSL and ACL holders. The holders of the AFSL or ACL have 
an existing obligation to report any breaches and it would be an over extension of our role to 
also report on breaches that the Licensee is obligated to report to ASIC. In addition, it would 
not be practicable to hold an investigation into the breach of another Licensee. There is also 
the risk that there is reporting of incorrect information that may result in a number of 
commercial risks and therefore potential litigation between License holders. 
 
It is important that a Licensee provides the Trustee with timely information with regards to 
their business activities in an open and transparent way. The obligation of the trustee being 
required to investigate a potential breach of another Licensee would not promote the 
escalation of issues from the Licensee to the Trustee that may or may not be breaches. 
 
The determination of a breach is often subjective and the Licensee is in the best position to 
assess if an event is a breach and the relative significance of a breach.  
 
MSC Trustees recommend the removal of this proposed requirement and instead rely on the 
existing provisions in the Corporations Act to raise certain matters to ASIC and utilisation of 
the existing “tipping off’ provisions. 
 
3.3. Publishing Breach Data 

The Breach Reporting reforms create a requirement for ASIC to publish breach data annually 
on their website. It is important to promote a culture of breach reporting across AFS licensees 
in order to maintain integrity and transparency and we believe the perceived risk having 






